HOUSING LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING 
2 April, 2012 


Meeting commenced:
1:00pm

"
ended:
1:20pm

PRESENT:
Councillor Peter Connor - in the Chair

         Councillor Norbert Potter  



John Wooderson - Head of Urban Renewal




Sarah Clayton - Head of Strategy and Enabling




Paul Longshaw - Programme Director, Pendleton




Rob Pickering - Assistant Director Economic Futures
                                 Mike Wright - Head of Service - Housing Choice

                                 Peter Openshaw – Director (Urban Vision)


 




Karen Lucas – Principal Democratic Services Advisor
1.
APOLOGIES 


Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Paul Walker and David Galvin.
2.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the briefing held on 26th March, 2012 were agreed as a correct record.

3. ITEMS FOR LEAD MEMBER DECISION (PART 1 – OPEN TO THE PUBLIC):

          A decision was submitted on the following matter, which was dealt with as indicated  

          by the Lead Member for Housing, in accordance with the powers delegated to him in 
          the appropriate paragraphs of the City Council's Scheme of Delegation.

3a. Virements within the Housing Capital Programme 2011/12
Following approval on the 2 March 2011 work has been progressing to deliver the Housing Capital Programme for 2011-12.  During the year a number of opportunities and challenges have arisen that have required adjustments to be made to ensure the delivery of the Council’s strategic objectives supported by the programme (detailed in table 1 of the report). 

The report seeks approval for appropriate Virements within the Housing Capital Programme for 2011-12 that reflect these adjustments.
This matter is also being referred to the Lead Member for Finance and Support Services for noting.


RESOLVED: THAT, the proposed Virements within the Housing Capital Programme 2011/12 be approved.
           In agreeing this item, the Lead Member for Housing sought assurances that the Strategic Director for Sustainable Regeneration was satisfied with the report and that the financial inclusion in the report was suitably thorough and robust. These assurances were provided.
4. BRIEFING ITEMS.

4a. St Clements C of E Primary School – creation of new allotments.

The Assistant Director Economic Futures submitted a report outlining proposals for 
the regeneration of the Ordsall Estate, based on the redevelopment of vacant and 
under used land in Council ownership. One of the sites identified for redevelopment

was that of the former St. Clement’s Primary School.

A request has been received from Ordsall Community Allotments Society requesting 
the site be reserved for allotments within the Ordsall estate and part of the St.

Clement’s site has been provisionally identified for that use. 

      RESOLVED: THAT the Lead Member for Housing noted the content of the report


In agreeing this item, the Lead Member for Housing requested that a ‘plan b’ be considered if adequate funding cannot be sourced.
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